Cheyenne Theater Meeting Minutes

April 28, 2025

Attending: Board Members Pat Cress, Tye Faulkender, Margyre
Antholz, and Robert Grace; Manager Jessica Lee; and City
Representative Dara Carmichael.

Robert Martinez called and said he would be unable to attend.

The meeting was held at 6:00 PM, in the Cheyenne Theater lobby.

We have a quorum.

Robert noted that this was a specially held meeting to discuss the showing of the movie Plight.

The minutes of the April 7, 2025, meeting were emailed in advance. The minutes were
approved without error or omission with a motion by Pat, second by Margyre, unanimous.

Because of the meeting’s timing, there was no treasurer’s report.

We discussed the showing of the new movie Plight, which was partly filmed in Saint Francis.
The issue is finding a date during the busy 4th of July weekend, which is when the director, M.J.
Alhabeeb, Jr., prefers it for our location.

We finally agreed on Thursday, July 3, 2025, at 7:30 PM CT.

We will advertise the movie on the marquee and also advertise it in all of our venues, as well as
the website. We will split the ticket sales 50-50, sell concessions, and we'd like to have the
movie by June 30th so that we can load it, in case it is difficult to do or needs special
formatting.

Robert will email MJ and the City office with all of the details.
We have confirmed with our booker that this showing is not a problem for him.

We also decided to close on Friday, July 4th, because of conflicts with staff and the fireworks
that evening. This will be the opening weekend of the new Jurassic Park movie, which we think
will be popular.

Pat confirms that he can help work on the night of May 11th.
There is a motion by Tye and second by Pat to adjourn at 6:28 PM.


https://www.cheyennetheater.com/history/April_7_2025_Minutes.pdf
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt9685782/

